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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   October 2, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Black Lives Matter Plaza Designation Act of 

2020 
   
REFERENCE: Bill 23-787, Committee Print provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on October 1, 2020 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2021 through fiscal year 2024 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.   
 
Background 
 
The bill permanently designates 16th Street, N.W., between H Street, N.W., and K Street N.W., in 
Ward 2, as “Black Lives Matter Plaza”. The plaza was already designated on an emergency basis1 in 
June 2020.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2021 through fiscal year 2024 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  Signage has already been erected pursuant to the emergency designation.  
 

 
1 Black Lives Matter Plaza Designation Emergency Act of 2020, D.C. Act 23-0337 (67 DCR 9348), expires on 
Oct 24, 2020.  


